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•         Progress in Community Health Partnerships (PCHP) is a quarterly print and online journal currently in 
its 11th year of publication. PCHP is the only peer-reviewed journal solely devoted to the field of 
community-engaged research, characterized by the meaningful and ongoing collaboration of community 
stakeholders and academic researchers. Articles published in PCHP are intended to both advance 
scholarship related to community-engaged research and provide findings that are useful for researchers, 
policy-makers, and other stakeholders interested in improving the health of individuals and communities 
in North America and throughout the world. In addition to Original Research articles, PCHP publishes 
manuscripts in the following areas: Work-in-Progress/Lessons Learned, Policy and Practice, Theory and 
Methods, Education and Training, Practical Tools, Community Perspectives, and Systematic 
Reviews.  PCHP is included in several indices, including PubMed, Scopus, & Journal Citation Reports, 
and the digital version is available to > 2000 libraries.  The Editor-in-Chief (EIC) is responsible for the 
journal’s direction and mission, overseeing the peer review process, managing a team of 11 Associate 
Editors, and collaborating with the journal’s publisher—Johns Hopkins University Press (JHUP)—to 
increase the journal’s visibility, readership, and impact. A stipend for the EIC is provided. Following a 
transition period (anticipated to begin around September 2017) during which the new EIC will work with 
the current EIC to oversee daily operations, the term of official appointment for the new EIC will begin no 
later than January 1, 2018.  While the current structure of PCHP has a single EIC, we welcome 
applications that propose a single EIC or other structures (e.g., EIC and Deputy Editor, Academic and 
Community Co-EIC’s). A successful applicant should have a demonstrated record of research 
accomplishments in community-engaged research and possess experience with the editorial process 
(Editor-in-Chief, Associate Editor, Editorial Board Member).  Applications must be submitted by May 1, 
2017, and include the following materials: 

·  A description of the candidate’s vision for PCHP (2-3 pages in length, single spaced)  

·  A description of the candidate’s relevant experience related to community-engaged research (~1 page 
in length, single spaced) 

·  A current curriculum vitae, including a listing of the applicant’s publications (resume with publications is 
acceptable for a community-based candidate) 

·  Copies of two of the applicant’s representative peer-reviewed publications, with one of these 
publications ideally highlighting community-engaged research 

·  A statement from a supervising administrator from the applicant’s institution or organization that 
describes the institutional or organizational support for the appointment; a separate letter is required for 
each applicant 

Finalists will be selected and interviewed by phone/Skype by the current EIC, as well as members of 
PCHP’s Associate Editor team and External Advisory Board.  JHUP will approve the selection group’s 
final choice.  

Submit applications and direct questions via email to:  

Darius Tandon, PhD, Northwestern University Feinberg School of Medicine 

Editor-in-Chief, Progress in Community Health Partnerships  



312-503-3398 

dtandon@northwestern.edu 

https://www.press.jhu.edu/journals/progress_in_community_health_partnerships/ 
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